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MEDIA ADVISORY  

 

Minister Majodina to commission the newly upgraded Helzemere Dam in 

KwaZulu-Natal’s North Coast 

 

24 October 2024 

The Water and Sanitation Minister, Ms Pemmy Majodina, will on Friday, 25 October 2024, lead 

the commissioning of the newly upgraded Hazelmere Dam located in the Mdloti River, in the 

KwaZulu- Natal’s North Coast.  

The commissioning of the dam comes after the Department of Water and Sanitation 

successfully completed a project to raise the dam wall by 7 metres to increase capacity of 

storage and to augment the water supply to areas such as Verulam, Groutville, Blythedale and 

Ballito in the eThekwini Metro, iLembe and Kwa-Dakuza municipalities in the North Coast.  

The North Coast of KwaZulu-Natal has experienced rapid growth in recent years, especially 

in the housing sector which resulted in an increased demand for potable water. The raising of 

the dam wall will address water challenges in some parts of the three municipalities.  

Minister Majodina will also visit the families that were relocated as a result of the raising of the 

dam wall and construction sites of the houses that are being built for these families.   

 

Members of the media are invited as follows:  

SESSION 1: OVERSIGHT INSPECTION OF THE DAM 

Date:  Tuesday, 25 October 2024 

Time: 09:30 – 10:00 

Venue:  Hazelmere Dam 

 

SESSION 2 : COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT 

Time: 10:15 – 12:00 

Venue:  Hazelmere Dam 

VISIT TO THE CONSTRUCTION SITE OF HOUSES 

Time: 12:15 – 13:00 
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For confirmations, please contact Lebogang Maseko on 083 661 7859 / 

MasekoL2@dws.gov.za  

 

END 

 

Issued by the Department of Water & Sanitation 

 

For more information, contact DWS Spokesperson Wisane Mavasa on 060 561 8935 or 

mavasaw@dws.gov.za or Ministry’s Spokesperson, Mr Cornelius Monama on 083 271 

8790 or monamac@dws.gov.za 

 

For media releases, speeches and news visit the Water & Sanitation portal at: 

www.dws.gov.za  
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